
Sundance Chamber of Commerce Meeting 
SSB Meeting Room 
July 16th, 2024 

Attendance: 

Bruce Speidel, President; Trish Habeck, Vice President; Andy Miller, Treasurer; Jamie Jessen, Chamber 
Director; Jasmyne Bryant, At Large Member; Kristin Austin, Pinnacle Bank. 

11:34AM Bruce called the meeting to order. 

 Administrative: 
- Minutes: Trish motioned to approve, Jamie 2nded – all in favor motion passed. 
- Treasurer Report: Pretty simple this month. We have income coming in for sponsorships on the 

cross and a little bit of membership income is still trickling in. We have quite a few more bills to 
pay for Crook County Junkin, so those will start coming out. Miscellaneous expenses include 
drop box and postage. Movies in the Park was paid this month for the full season (8 movies in 
total). Bruce motioned to approve, Trish 2nded – all in favor motion passed. 

- Admin Report: Jamie attended the BH&B board meeting via Zoom. Sent out 137 emails from 
the Crook County Promotion Board email list. Jamie has received lots of questions this summer 
regarding RV water fill stations. We had a good turnout for Movies in the Park, around 50-70 
people. Website traffic has been good. We had two new members join, Insurance Options, LLC 
out of Gillette, and The Insurance Corners of Wyoming out of Lusk. Insurance Options, LLC 
would like to sponsor one of our chamber lunches and have a ribbon cutting during our next 
meeting. Strata Energy rejoined the chamber. 

New Business: 

- Sunblock Dispenser: 

o Public Health is installing a sunblock dispenser near the pond so children and adults can 
utilize it. They are planning on installing dispensers in all three towns. 

- Water Bottle Filling Station: 

o Jasmyne informed us that the water bottle filling station that Sundance State Bank 
sponsored is up and running at the Fairgrounds. It is located near the shade structure.  

 
Old Business: 

- Movies in the Park: 
o Library Donation: 

• The library tracked down and donated all the movies we are showing this 
summer. In appreciation, the chamber approved a $50 donation to the library 
for their efforts in helping with Movies in the Park. 

- Billboard: 
o Bruce is gathering some information about the billboards we had discussed during the last 

meeting. He is trying to get in contact with the person that handles the ‘Services’ signs, as 
many of our businesses are not shown. Bruce has not gathered cost information yet.  

- Other:  
o N/A 

Committee Reports: 
- Events Committee: 

o Ribbon Cuttings: 
§ Insurance Options, LLC on August 20th, following our 

board meeting. 
 



12:12PM Bruce called the meeting to order. 
Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, August 20th, 11:30AM at the SSB Meeting Room. 
Thank you, Sundance State Bank, for sponsoring our July lunch!  
 


